
Delaware Board of Well Drillers Meeting

              Minutes of February 9, 2016
Alan Pongratz  called the meeting to order at 9:35 a.m. on February  9, 2016 in the DNREC Lab  Conference room. 
Members in attendance: John McFarland, Ira Brittingham , Alan Pongratz, Mike Daisey and Steve McCreary. Eric Sackett and Jason Kuni were also present.
Alan Pongratz noted that the word drought was misspelled in the January 12, 2016 minutes.
A motion was made by Steve McCreary to accept the January 12, 2016 minutes.  The motion was seconded by Ira Brittingham and carried with no opposition. 
NEW BUSINESS:
· The Board reviewed and discussed the following applications for new license with recommendations as follows:
· Joseph L. Chalk, Jr, Geotechnical, E2CR.  Alan Pongratz made a motion to approve Joseph to take the test, it was seconded by Ira Brittingham with no opposition.
· Gregory S. Lyons, Geotechnical, E2CR.  Ira Brittingham made a motion to approve Gregory to take the  test, it was seconded by Mike Daisey and carried with no opposition.
· Ernest J. Freeman, Geotechnical, E2CR.  Mike Daisey made a motion to approve Ernest to take the test, it was seconded by Alan Pongratz and carried with no opposition.
· Edward L. Hill, Geotechnical, E2CR.  Alan Pongratz made a motion to approve Edward to take the test, it was seconded by Mike Daisey and carried with no opposition.
· Darrell W. Gough, Jr., Geotechnical, E2CR.  Ira Brittingham made a motion to approve Darrell to take the test, it was seconded by Steve McCreary and carried with no opposition.
OLD BUSINESS:

· MD/DE Water Well Conference:  Alan Pongratz reported that he and his staff members have not been approved for travel to the Baltimore Conference February 11 & 12, 2016.  However, Mike Daisey and Steve McCreary will be there representing the Delaware Licensing Board and will be able to sign off on all the CEU cards for the Delaware licensed well driller/pump installers. 

· 2016 WWLB Fall Seminar:  John McFarland reported that Tom Christianson, Nebraska Grout Study, will be arriving on Thursday, December 3, 2016.  John is also going to line up the electrical presentation speaker. There may be a question/answer session with Jim Hartman from Franklin Electric.  Other speakers still being considered are Ed Keys , Department of Agriculture and Carmine Castorina, Del Tech Community College.  John McFarland will also look into Rig Safety as a topic of discussion.
· Max Walton’s Retirement:  Jackie Young is still looking at pocket watches, the one suggested by John McFarland seems to be the best option at this time.  John offered to speak to Max’s son and Bob Munyan as well.
· Board Vacancy:  Eric Sackett, one of the applicants for the Board vacancy, attended the meeting and was questioned by the Board members.  Alan Pongratz explained what the position entails and procedures for reviewing new license applications.  When asked by John McFarland what he would bring to the Board, Eric replied that he would keep the members updated on what goes on in the field.  He hopes to bring a fresh prospective and assured them that his experience had matured over the years.  He would also like to see a different procedure adopted for reviewing new license applicants.  Once Eric was excused from the meeting the Board members reviewed  James Feldmann’s application for the Licensing Board vacancy.  Mike Daisey made a motion to recommend Eric Sackett be approved to fill the vacancy.  The motion was seconded by Ira Brittingham and passed with no opposition.  Alan Pongratz will complete all the necessary paper work and submit  the Board’s recommendation to David Small, DNREC Secretary.
OTHER BUSINESS:  
· Well Regulations:  Alan Pongratz reported that the Public Hearing was held on Monday, February 1, 2016 and went well.  The hearing officer will be reviewing all questions submitted during a 15 day period.
· Violation Updates:  Jason Kuni from Enviroprobe Service, Inc., attended the Board meeting to explain his Notice of Violation.  Alan Pongratz explained the process and seriousness of the violation.  Jason acknowledged his responsibilities and would see that all of his staff understands the call in authorization process as well.
Mike Daisey reported to Alan Pongratz that while trying to repair a homeowner’s well on Arabian Acres Road that he found several possible violations.  The replacement well had not been applied for and the old well tag was attached to the new well.  Alan agreed to meet with Mike at the well site and possibly contact the enforcement section.

· Ira Brittingham announced his plans to retire around December 1, 2016.
· John McFarland asked if the Vice Chairman automatically becomes the Chariman once that position has been vacated.  Alan Pongratz will check with Roy Heineman from the legal department for a ruling as the position of Chairman is not addressed in the current Licensing Regulations.

· Ira Brittingham made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  It was seconded by Mike Daisey and carried with no opposition.  The meeting adjourned at 12:10.
Respectfully Submitted,
Jackie S. Young, Licensing Coordinator                                       Date

Alan Pongratz, Acting Chairman                                                    Date
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